
Headteacher’s Message 

Earlier in the week, two of our Y5 children took part in Blackburn Diocese’s 

children’s RE conference at Foxfields near Whalley. The children were excellent 

ambassadors for the school and enjoyed the day.  

On Thursday, we took part in Young Voices at the Co-op Live Arena in Man-

chester. The children (and staff) had an amazing time taking part. The atmos-

phere and performance was amazing. Thank you to Mrs Bourne and Mrs     

Dugdale for organising.  

This week we have taken part in ‘Children’s Mental Health Week’ with                

activities and a special Picture News edition to support our learning.  

In other news, we will be saying ‘au revoir’ to Mrs Hastewell next Friday. Mrs 

Hastewell has secured a teaching post at Penwortham Primary School. I would 

like to thank Mrs Hastewell for all her hard work over the years and delivery of 

French across the school. I know you will join me in wishing her well.  

Have a good weekend. 

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore     

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: trust 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

13.02.25– Valentine      

Disco See  p7 for details 

05.03.25—Y2 Lent class 

worship at 9:05am—

parents welcome to attend 

05.03.25—parents’     

evening 

06.03.25—World Book 

Day 

06.03.25—parents’      

evening 

21.03.25—Non-uniform 

day for Easter Bingo prizes 

26.03.25—Y1 Mother’s 

Day class worship at 

9:05am—parents welcome 

to attend 

03.04.25—PTFA Easter 

Bingo at 6pm 
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PTFA News 

Look out for more PTFA news coming soon for the spring term 2025. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at a special edition focused on ‘Children’s Mental 

Health Week.’ We talked about ways of looking our mental health.  

 

 

 

 

      Reflection Time 

“Lord, now let your servant depart in peace, according to your word; for my eyes have seen your    
salvation which you have prepared in the presence of all peoples.” 

                                                                               Luke 2: 29-32                                    

This week in worship, our theme was Candlemas. It marks the time when Mary and Joseph took baby Jesus 
to the Temple following his birth. Simeon had been told by God about the coming of Jesus. God had told him 
that he would see the Messiah before his death. Simeon trusted God and when he saw the baby Jesus he 
said, “With my own eyes I have seen your salvation.” Candlemas reminds us that Jesus is the light of the 
world. We try to follow Jesus’ example and live our lives as lights shining in the world.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our class attendance figures this week are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to YR 2 this week!!! 

 

 

 

 

EYFS 99.3% 

YR 1 99.2% 

YR 2 100% 

YR 3 98.7% 

YR 4 98.7% 

YR 5 97.6% 

YR 6  96.9% 



 

 

Spring Term KS2 Ministry of the Word Services 

Our spring term Ministry of the Word Services have now been confirmed 

with St Mary’s Church. Services start at approximately 9:30am and last 

for 30 minutes. As always, parents/ grandparents are welcome to join us.  

Year 6—Tuesday 4th March 

Year 5—Tuesday 11th March 

Year 4—Tuesday 18th March 

Year 3—Tuesday 25th March 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 






